SCCA AGM 2016 Russell Granat Non-Executive Director Report

I was appointed to this role at the last AGM. 

Having lead an active chess playing life for over 40 years, but with little exposure to the organisational and administrative side, it was a great eye opener to discover all the tasks and responsibilities of the SCCA Board.

There is in my view a high degree of dedication and professionalism shown by all Board Members in the execution of their duties, all of which are provided on a voluntary basis.

In addition to the organisation of the visible aspects all members see as regards the league competitions, the county teams and the summer individual competitions, carried out with a team of non-Board assistance (captains/controllers etc), there are a vast array of much less visible responsibilities the Board executes (such as representing members views at SCCU and ECF level) and then there are other matters that while not necessarily directly chess related, require to be addressed.

The Board relies on volunteers (both at Board level and in the team of helpers) and the tasks of the Board this year have been further challenged by the need to fill two of the six Board positions.

As a Non-Executive Director my role is to review and challenge the effective operation of the Board. There are matters I know, with hindsight the Board could have dealt with better and no doubt actions taken that some of you will not agree with, but what I am quite clear on is that for chess in Surrey to continue, and to thrive, we need a wider volunteer base, so if like me you have enjoyed an active chess playing life and are in a position to assist the SCCA in any way then please communicate with any Board Member – it is all too easy to hope someone else will volunteer.
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